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Summary of Legislation:

	HB-467/HCS increases the per diem payments to county jails for state prisoners housed in county jails.  The bill raises the per diem from the current level of $26.34, including medical and inmate pay ($23.34 per diem, $1.75 medical, $1.25 inmate pay) to $30.00 for all minimum security state prisoners and to $35.00 for all medium security inmates.  The House Committee Substitute simply provides that no county shall charge another county more than $25 per diem, adjusted to the CPI each year, for housing a pretrial inmate or a sentenced misdemeanant county inmate.


Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups):

	Specifically relating to state felons housed by the counties and for which non-routine medical expenses the Department of Corrections is responsible, the Department recommends the strengthening of statutory language to assist in controlling these costs.  Specifically the Department recommends that jails shall use in-place state contract vendors, whenever feasible, for medical and prescription services; that the Department shall designate the medical vendor to be used, at its option; that jails shall follow generally accepted guidelines for pre- and post- hospital care, i.e., those used by commercial insurance carriers and that jails shall abide by Kentucky Department of Corrections medical department policies regarding cosmetic and elective procedures and the use of topical, oral and parenteral medications.  The House Committee Substitute renders no additional impact to the Department of Corrections.


Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted):

	The fiscal impact of this bill is significant.  The higher per diem rates will cost approximately $7.3 million in FY99 and $6.4 million in FY2000 above the Governor’s recommended budget.  The House Committee Substitute renders no additional impact to the Department of Corrections.

These monies are in addition to the Governor’s recommended expansion budget in FY99 of $9.5 million and in FY2000 of $11.5 million for the expanded use of jails beds in the coming biennium and proposed rate increases of 2.1% and 2.4% in each year respectively that will bring the per diem from the current $26.34 (including medical and inmate pay) to $26.87 in FY99 and $27.48 in FY2000.   The Governor’s proposal also funds a new class of medium security contract jail beds at $33.67/ FY99 and $34.45/ FY2000 including medical and inmate pay.


Overall Impact to Agency (Major, Minor, No Impact):
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